October 10, 2017

PTO Executive Meeting

Ken Putney calls the meeting to order.

Review of minutes from 9/12/17. Unanimously Approved as written.

Presidents Report - Website. A lot of the forms on the website need to be updated.

Annual report is due to the Secretary of State. Susan will renew with the SOS.

Taxes are due in November. Susan is working on them.

are there policies in addition to the Bylaws? i.e. how to handle the money? General policies on how things are done. We will check the binders and see if there are any procedures in there.

Treasurer Report - still waiting for money on jog a thon.

Question teacher stipends – can they get them early? Need to wait for the jog a thon to determine the final budget and the true amount of the stipends.

PAC - Frist meeting was very well attended. Good discussions mainly around transportation and buses. Possibly get Rae Ann the transportation director to discuss how buses particularly snow routes are affected. Big concerns with the kindergarten parents and the buses.

Dr. Baker came to discuss the bond after the first of the year.

Next meeting is November 17th - No PAC meeting in December.

Volunteer Coordinator - Candyce – have room parents for all classrooms. Still need more volunteers. Still need workers for Harvest Festival. Nicole will put it in the weekly email with the link.

earth day? Maybe a garden cleanup after school?

need garden/common treads. Bike to school, math club (mainly parent volunteers and not a chair), the curriculum is in place, just need to find a chair – just 4th and 5th math club right now. Possibly look to make it an enrichment next year to make it more accessible to all students.

4th grade fundraising for the 5th grade. Do we still need to have this? What is the money going to? Just money for a 5th grade picnic. Discuss with 4th grade room parents.

Art enrichment? Art project. Nicole looking into this year's art project.

Ski to Sea parade – need a chair if we want the parade to happen.

Secretary – nothing.

Committee report -

School Directory - Laura - it's all done!

Spirit sales – flier went out today. This is not a fundraiser just the cost of the shirt/sweatshirt. Can bring in their outgrown sweatshirts to the office to give to kids here.

Box tops – October 19th is fall deadline.

Jog a thon was a success. Money is due tomorrow.

New business

WECU - new check signers are on the account

auction – steps out front – the area between the drop off area and the lower commons – possibly work with the City to determine if that is possible. Make sure they are still willing to chair the auction committee.

One kids night out in November and December – Susan will get help from other parents to continue this going on.

Do we need to plan anything for the family care network – Heather Shepherd did it last year. Check with Brian Gilmore and Heather Shepherd to determine if she is willing to continue.

Also check with other schools to assist other family care networks. Talk with Brian Gilmore.

Upcoming speakers

November - Joe Fuller – Adverse childhood experiences

January – Dr. Greg Baker

March – Ken Putney – internet safety

April – Lesli Putney – puberty talk

Meeting adjourned.

Heather Calloway